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URGENT MEMORANDUM 

DATE: March 23, 2021 

TO: Rock Haven Residents and Families 

FROM: Sara Beran, Director of Nursing  

RE: New Indoor Visitation Updates  

Dear Rock Haven Residents and Families: 

We have received our test results from our previous COVID-19 outbreak. Thankfully, no 
additional facility staff members or residents have tested positive. The outbreak can be 
considered contained to the one facility staff member. This allows the unaffected units to resume 

indoor visitation, beauty shop services, and small group activities.   
 
The facility staff who had tested positive worked on Sandstone West prior to the positive results. 
For this reason, Sandstone West is considered the “affected area” for the outbreak. Indoor 

visitation, beauty shop services, and small group activities will remain halted until March 30th.  
 
We will be testing all facility staff and residents every Monday and Thursday to meet the 
requirements of outbreak testing. This testing will be done until 14 days after the positive results 

or March 30th. If no new positive results are obtained, we will test at the frequency required due 
to our community positivity level. At this time, it appears numbers are climbing again in our 
community. On April 5th, we will know if the positivity level has changed for Rock County and 
plan further testing accordingly. 

 
We will continue to share updates through memorandums on our website under the “Rock Haven 
Memos” tab. We have also listened to your feedback and the memos will now be organized by 
the month!  

 
Attached to the mailing is our new policy and procedure for delivering ready to eat food to the 
facility. Please review for future deliveries. We ask that all other deliveries be dropped off at the 
Village Commons vestibule in the same manner as before. Thank you for your support in 

safeguarding our resident’s health and well-being.  
 
Thank you,  
 

Sara Beran  

Sara Beran, RN 

Director of Nursing  
(608) 757-5332 


